
FUUSM Caring Committee Meeting                                                                                                                                                                                                                

October 2, 2023 

 

Today’s meeting was held via Zoom starting at 2:00 P.M.  The meeting was led by Cathy Rees.  Kat Hawbaker, 

Chris Hoke, Cathy Rees, Lace Lynch, Lori Fahn and Patty Troisi were in attendance.  Minutes of the meeting 

will be sent to the committee.  The minutes from last month were approved.  

 

Record of Activities: 

1. Cards:  Three cards were sent to Suzyn Mills, one to Jesse Bigley, and one to Jim Grecni. An e-card 

was sent to Anne, and two e-mail greetings were sent to Steve and Maggie Meyer. 

2. Meals:  Three meals were taken to Elin Jones, and one to Lori Fahn. 

3. Home visits:  Cathy visited Lori Fahn. Lace attempted a visit to Suzyn Mills, but she was not home.  

4. Hospital/Nursing Home Visits:    

5. Supportive Phone Calls/texts: Phone calls were made to Jim Grecni, and Cindy Taylor.   

6. Transportation:  None. 

7. Plants/Wind chimes:  None this month. 

8. Other activities:   

9. Memorial Services:  

Plans to Support Members and Friends: 

1. Bruce Henthorn: Bruce is okay. Trying to get strength back. 

2. Shari Ballantyne: Okay. Keeps busy. Can move to Keep in Mind list. 

3. Tonya Jameson:  Tonya had cataract surgery. 

4. Bev Bradley: No news.  

5. Lela Erb: Will get chemotherapy for recurrent breast cancer. Cathy will check with her as to how 

much or what kind of support she would like to receive.  

6. Carol Preston: Cathy will call. 

 Keep in Mind List: 

1. Brenda Lisk:   

2. Carol Vaughan:   

3. Diane McMichael:  

4. Linda Sue Pifer:  

5. Chris Keller:  

6. Poncet Bills:  

7. Sandy Bush: 

8. Gene Berry:   

9. Margaret Fredericks: 

10.  Virginia Mayle:  

11.  Lee Ann Gallucci: 

12.  Stephanie Rector: 

13.  Randall Kidder 

14.  Owen Cejka: 

 



 

 

New Business:    

At the Committee Fair, Linda Needham and Beth Lepore both volunteered to help this committee. We will 

add them as supporters. They will not be asked to attend meetings at this point.  

Cathy mentioned that we need to plan for Christmas.  She would like to add homemade cookies to the gifts 

this year. We will consider giving tins instead of mugs this year.  

Kat will be on sabbatical during January, February and March next year.  

Our next meeting will be November 4, 2023 at 2:00 P.M. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Patty Troisi 


